Washington Outboard Club
P.O. Box 1226
West Sacramento, CA 95961
Membership Meeting
March 10, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Commodore Thurman Watson at 7:00
p.m.

Secretary Report:

Secretary Tom Lee read the February 10, 2022 minutes and they were
approved as read.

As of March 2022, there are 601 WOC. 134 are West Sacramento residents
representing (23%). There are 167 applicants on the Wait List 24 of these
are West Sacramento residents.

As of March 2022, 265 members (44%) have met their WOC
attendance/volunteer commitment.

Purser Report:
Purser Tom Harina presented the March 2022 Purser Report.

Income from all sources: $7,665.30: Road Pavement Reimbursement
$7,500, Clothing Sales $146.00, Interest $19.30.

Expenses $7,439.04: VFW Hall Rental $5,800.00, River City Rowing Club
$964.04, City of West Sacramento $675.00.

Funds available end of February 28, 2022: $161,324.02
Funds available end of February 28, 2021: $148,574.96

Purser Tom Harina reported that the March 8, 2022 Audit Report was
completed with no findings. The books were checked for the months of
April, June, and August 2021.

Member Rich Altarcado reported that the Shriners Hospital toy drive
collected $800.00 in checks sent directly to the Shriners Hospital and they
collected over $1566.00 on toys, hoodies, and beanies for the children. Rick
reported that the total amount of 2019 was $943.00 on toys and $550.00 in
checks.



Board Member Rick Tietz provided an overview of the March 26, 2022
Striper Derby. It was determined that Light 64 would be the outside
boundary for fishing the Deep-Water Channel for Derby purposes.

Board Member Tietz announced the Annual Buck’s Outboard Open House and
Swap Meet on April 23, 2022. The Swap meet has seminar speakers and
fishing stuff to swap along with a fish fry and other food and drinks.

Commodore Thurman Watson announced that tickets were on sale for the
April 16, 2022 Steak Dinner and Fixin’s. Tickets are $10.00 a piece and only
a number of tickets will be sold.

Commodore Thurman Watson provided a brief update on the WOC Ramp
Repair efforts. It is anticipated that ramp repairs will begin in the month of
May 2022.

Vice-Commodore Mike Zimmerman reported that Assistant Secretary Denise
Loo will be taking the lead on at updates/revisions to the WOC Website and
provided a list of suggested areas to revise. Mike encouraged members to
contact the WOC Website Committee with any recommended changes or
additions.

Vice-Commodore Zimmerman asked if there were any recommendations for
future presenters at the Membership Meetings and to contact him as the
lead.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Tom Lee, Secretary



